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ECG & other industry 
events 

 
 
►ECG Maritime & Ports 
Meeting, 12-13

rd
 April, 

Valencia, Spain 
 
►ECG Eastern Regional 
Meeting, 14

st
 April, Gdansk, 

Poland 
 
►ECG Dinner Debate, 19

th
 

April, Brussels, Belgium 
 
►CSR Europe’s Sustainable 
Supply Chain Logistics 
Forum, 20

th
 April, Brussels, 

Belgium 
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General Assembly, 26-27

th
 

May, Lago Maggiore, Italy 
 
►ECG UK & Ireland Meeting, 
15

th
 June, Liverpool, UK 

 
►Automotive Supply Chain 
Congress, 15-16

th
 June, 

Liverpool, UK 
 
►ECG Conference, 20-21

st
 

October, Hamburg, Germany 
 
►ECG UK & Ireland Meeting, 
9

th
 November, London, UK 

 
►ECG Academy Alumni 
Meeting, 2

nd
 December, 

Bremen, Germany 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEWS FROM BRUSSELS 

Bleiras becomes newest member of ECG 
(Source: ECG, 14

th
 March 2016) 

ECG welcomes its new member, 
Bleiras Logistics, the fourth 
company from Lithuania! The 
main activity of Bleiras is the 
transport of new cars throughout 
Europe and in the 
Commonwealth of Independent 
States. The company boasts of 
an ISO 9001:2008 quality 
standard and is member of the 
Lithuanian national road haulage association, LINAVA. Bleiras owns 140 car 
carrier trucks from Mercedes-Benz, Renault and Scania using Eurolohr, Rolfo and 
Kässbohrer trailers and about 40 more trucks will be purchased this year. Besides 
road transport, Bleiras also offers rail logistics on its two covered wagons. In 2015 
the company transported more than 80,000 car equivalent units. Bleiras has two 
workshops in Lithuania, a customs terminal and storage compounds for more 
than 2,000 cars. More information on the company can be found on 
http://bleiras.lt/en/bleiras_en/.  
 

Late publication of biofuels study raises questions 
(Source: EurActiv, 16

th
 March 2016) The European Commission has finally 

published the Globiom Study on the indirect land use change [ILUC], which it had 
kept secret and unavailable during the public consultation period for the 
Renewable Energy Directive for the period 2020-2030. The 261-page study was 
commissioned in 2013. A consortium of three companies investigated the ILUC 
effect, combining experiences in the renewable energy sectors and land use 
change modelling. The study was commissioned because of doubts over a 2012 
U-turn by the Commission with regard to the promotion of the biofuel industry. In 
2009, the European Union launched an ambitious program to promote the use of 
renewable fuels in EU transport. By 2020, 10% of energy used in transport in 
each Member State has to be produced from renewable energy sources, such as 
biofuels, biogas, electricity or other renewable sources. But in 2012, the 
Commission did an about-face, announcing a major shift in biofuel policy, saying 
it plans to limit crop-based biofuels to 5% of transport fuel by 2020, after 
campaigners said existing rules take food out of people’s mouths. EU data for 
2011 showed that biofuels made from food crops provide about 4.5% of EU 
transport fuel. This is why the 2012 U-turn was seen as an attempt to maintain 
the status quo, and to prevent Member States from Eastern Europe, who have 
great potential to develop biofuel industries, to threaten producers from older EU 
states. According to experts, countries like Hungary and Bulgaria could have 
profited immensely, had the 10% target been maintained. But strangely, those 
countries remained silent. Instead, biofuel producers from Western Europe 
complained on the U-turn. Indeed, many of them had made important 
investments to meet the 10% target. The Commission argued that the promotion 
of biofuels had led to price increases of food in the developing countries, and of 
land use changes, leading to increased greenhouse gas emissions. In the words 
of the authors of the Globiom study, the report seeks  “to provide new insights to 
the European Commission and other stakeholders about … indirect carbon and 
land impacts from biofuels consumed in the EU, with more details on production 
processes and representation of individual feedstocks than was done before’. 
According to the central findings of the study: 

¶ Increased demand for ethanol made from sugar and starch crops and 
cellulosic biomass can be met with low impacts on land use change and low 
resultant land use change emissions. 

mailto:info@ecgassociation.eu
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/
http://bleiras.lt/en/bleiras_en/
https://ec.europa.eu/energy/sites/ener/files/documents/Final%20Report_GLOBIOM_publication.pdf
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¶ Demand for sugar and starch crops for ethanol production can be met without 
impact on food prices. 

¶ Conventional ethanol feedstocks, such as starch crops and sugar, have much 
lower land use change and emissions impacts than other biofuel feedstocks. 

¶ Cellulosic ethanol feedstocks similarly have a low or even positive LUC 
impact. 

¶ Land use change impacts and associated emissions can be much lower if 
abandoned land in the EU is used for biofuels production; or if yield increases 
occur as a result of biofuels demand. 

Overall the Globiom study demonstrates that the Commission, in adopting an 
undifferentiated approach to biofuels and ignoring the fact that different feedstock 
produce different impacts, has created a ‘one size fits all approach’ that does not 
accord with reality, and that suppresses products which could contribute to 
climate mitigation while, perversely, supporting biofuels which are harmful.  
 
The whole article with stakeholder positions can be read on the EurActiv website. 
 
 

AUTOMOTIVE INDUSTRY 

Carmakers commit to supporting their outbound transport 
providers 
(Source: Automotive Logistics News, 16

th
 March 2016) There has been a step 

change in the way carmakers are looking to work with their outbound transport 
providers, according to speakers at this week’s Automotive Logistics Europe 
conference in Bonn, Germany. The relationship is no longer going to be typified 
by finished vehicle carriers with poor returns on their investments going out of 
business thanks to bad contract terms – a situation that has led to the capacity 
crisis now hampering the European automotive sector as it looks at a return to 
growth. Deborah Buswell, European Distribution Manager at Jaguar Land Rover, 
said collaboration with transport providers was crucial to solving the shortage of 
capacity in the outbound sector. However, she acknowledged the risk providers 
must take with the amount of investment required, given that so many have gone 
out of business as a result of poor returns on investment over the last 20 years. 
“The demand is there and there are significant capacity issues around Europe, so 
undoubtedly there needs to be investment,” said Buswell. “What we are saying is 
that we will share in that risk, by giving the right contracts.” Buswell was facing 
criticism over a poor record among OEMs when it came to dealing with providers, 
as outlined by Thomas Cullen, analyst at Transport Intelligence. He pointed out 
that calls for investment in the outbound sector, either from transport providers or 
those outside the sector, was likely to fall on deaf ears. “The reason you are short 
of capacity in terms of trucks and road assets is because you put [the transport 
providers] out of business,” said Cullen. “They couldn’t invest because you didn’t 
allow them a decent return on the asset.” Cullen asked why any investor would 
invest if they were likely to go bankrupt. Buswell reiterated the point that Jaguar 
Land Rover wanted to encourage investment with a commitment to partnerships. 
“We are saying let’s work together so we get capacity and the providers get the 
confidence that it is the right thing to do,” she said. Investment in that capacity 
was also a “terrible necessity” for Hervé Moulin, who oversees vehicle operations 
and methods at Renault-Nissan Alliance. The greater risk for transport providers, 
he suggested, lay in not investing: those investing now would be the ones 
dominating the market in the near future, as growth in vehicle distribution 
continued, he suggested. “There is a strain on our ability to distribute the vehicles 
we make now,” said Moulin. “In the next few years the market will continue to 
grow and we will have more vehicles to distribute. The carmakers will need to rely 
on the providers that can give them the necessary transport volume.” The level of 
support required of the industry guaranteed that risks were now reduced when it 
came to investment, according to Moulin. “We definitely want to promote the use 

 

ECG Parking 
requirements table 

published 
 
A comprehensive table has 
been published on the ECG 
website which summarises 
the parking requirements as 
specified by the majority of 

OEMs! 

 

 

 
The assembly of the parking 
requirements regarding the 
position of the gearbox, 
handbrake and the placement of 
the keys was initiated by the ECG 
Quality Working Group. 

 
The table: 

¶ is useful for FVL operators so 
that no outdated requirements 
are in place; 

¶ points towards standardisation 
in the industry as far as the  
position of the gearbox and the 
handbrake is concerned; 

¶ highlights a trend regarding the 
key placement but 
standardisation still has to take 
place on this field; 

¶ is freely available on the ECG 
website! 
 
 

If you spot any inaccuracies 
or have any additional 

information or comments, 
please contact ECG at 

info@ecgassociation.eu  

mailto:info@ecgassociation.eu
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/
http://www.euractiv.com/section/energy/news/late-publication-of-biofuels-study-raises-questions/
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/en-gb/publicationsreports/operational/oemparkingrequirements.aspx
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/en-gb/publicationsreports/operational/oemparkingrequirements.aspx
mailto:info@ecgassociation.eu
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of providers that can answer our needs,” he said. “We have a growing market all 
over Europe and it will last several years. The risks associated with investment 
are limited now.” 
 

Toyota to start production of RAV4 at St Petersburg plant 
(Source: Automotive Logistics, 16

th
 March 2016) Japanese carmaker Toyota has 

shown some rare evidence of confidence in the Russian market with the 
announcement that it will begin production of its RAV4 SUV there from August 
this year. It will be made alongside the Camry, which Toyota has been making at 
its plant in St Petersburg since 2007. As with the Camry, the RAV4 will be 
distributed on the Russian market as well as to Belarus and Kazakhstan, which 
are in the Russian Customs Union. Currently, the RAV4 is imported as a finished 
vehicle from the carmaker’s Tahara plant in Japan, as well as from the Nagakusa 
plant run by Toyota Industries, also in Japan. It is one of the carmaker’s most 
popular models on the Russian market; last year it sold more than 27,000 units 
there. “The Russian automotive market remains one of the top priority markets for 
Toyota on a global level,” said Hidenori Ozaki, President of Toyota Motor. 
“Despite the temporary volatile situation, our mid- and long-term strategy and 
plans in Russia remain unchanged. The start of production of the Toyota RAV4 is 
a key condition for Toyota’s sustainable development in Russia, as well as our 
contribution to the local economy and society.” To support the addition of the 
RAV4 Toyota has enlarged the manufacturing shops and expanded the plant’s 
production lines. It has also installed new equipment in all shops, including 
automation of the body welding, assembly and stamping. That expansion, which 
doubles annual capacity to 100,000 cars, has cost €90m and brings total 
investment in the plant to €223m. The latest announcement follows Toyota’s 
defence of its commitment to Russia in the wake of its decision to stop Land 
Cruiser Prado assembly in Vladivostok in favour of imports from Japan. Rival 
Japanese carmaker Nissan has said it will build the Qashqai in Russia this year, 
supported by parts supply from the UK. That decision also shows commitment in 
the wake of the carmaker’s announcement last year that it was halving production 
at its St Petersburg plant. Along with the Qashqai, this year the plant will be 
making models of the X-Trail, Pathfinder and Murano. 
 

VW employees continued developing cheat devices even in 
2015? 
(Source: Automotive Purchasing, 14

th
 March 2016) The manipulation of diesel 

engines by Volkswagen appears to have been more extensive than previously 
known, according to reports. Joint reporting by the investigative journalism 
consortium, including German public broadcasters NDR and WDR together with 
the newspaper Süddeutsche Zeitung, has revealed that such manipulation 
continued even months after the California Air Resources Board (CARB) began 
probing increased emissions levels in the German carmaker’s automobiles. The 
reporting indicates that VW developers apparently expanded the illegal defeat 
device around the beginning of 2015 via a software update that went undetected 
by the US authorities. The update enabled the engine control unit to even more 
clearly discern whether the car was being tested for emissions or whether it was 
driving on the road. Developers upgraded the software with a feature that could 
recognise the movements of the steering wheel in order to more reliably 
determine if the car was driving on the road. If it was, the car would reduce its 
emissions control. At the request of NDR, several software experts examined the 
US Passat model under investigation both before and after the update. They 
concluded that a new feature recognising the position of the steering wheel had 
been added. As part of the deceitful measures, “it wasn’t only the data that was 
replaced,” explained Felix Domke, a Lübeck-based hacker with knowledge of 
VW’s cheat software. “Following the update, the car no longer erroneously drives 
in the clean inspection mode. Instead it operates more frequently in the dirty road 
mode.” Early in the summer of 2014, California’s clean air agency called on VW 
to explain excessive on-road emissions of its diesel vehicles. In response, VW 

 

The ECG Survey of 
Vehicle Logistics 

2014-2015 

NOW 50% 
DISCOUNT 

 

 
 
 

¶ Combines global and 
European data and 
information on the automotive 
industry in general, and the 
finished vehicle logistics 
sector in particular 

 

¶ The only publication for the 
European Vehicle Logistics 
sector, also covering Russia, 
Turkey and Ukraine 

 
 

 
   
 

Find more 
information and 
order your copy 

here! 

 
 

 

 
 

mailto:info@ecgassociation.eu
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/publicationsreports/surveys/ecgsurvey.aspx
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Version 6 of the ECG 
Operations Quality 
Manual for PCs and 

LCVs is available 
online! 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

¶ Written by the Quality Working 
Group and the H&H Working 
Group composed of OEMs 
and LSPs. 

¶ The manuals can be 
downloaded here. 
  

For comments or inquiries please 
 contact: info@ecgassociation.eu 

 

offered to carry out the voluntary recall of affected vehicles in order to perform a 
software update that would reduce emissions of NOx during on-road driving. At 
the end of December 2014, over 500,000 affected vehicles were recalled. VW 
has stated the company had in fact carried out software updates on 280,000 cars 
by spring of 2015. In May 2015, CARB carried out subsequent testing and 
concluded that NOx levels had been reduced in normal driving conditions through 
other measures taken within the software update. However, because the 
emissions were still 15 times over the limit, the agency intensified its probe and 
claimed it had discovered that the scale of emissions reduction changed based 
on steering wheel position, speed, driving duration and barometric pressure and 
that the vehicles were capable of detecting whether they were undergoing an 
inspection. It’s possible that the software update allowing for the determination of 
steering wheel angle may have been decisive in helping CARB finally discover 
the illegal defeat device. When contacted, VW declined to provide detailed 
comments. A VW spokesman stated: “that the entire range of issues is currently 
being examined intensively. But we cannot provide extensive information on this 
prior to the completion of internal and external, independent investigations.” 
Sources within VW say that development of the cheat software continued after it 
was first programmed in 2006. The sources also say that only a “small circle” of 
employees were involved and were acting without the knowledge of the 
management level. 
 

Fuel consumption and GHG emissions of trucks can be further 
reduced by regulatory harmonisation 
(Source: ACEA, 10

th
 March 2016) The world’s leading manufacturers of heavy-

duty commercial trucks and engines called for further progress in regulatory 
harmonisation and closer co-operation among European, North American, and 
Japanese regulators in order to improve energy efficiency and reduce fuel 
consumption associated with on-road freight transport. Meeting in Brussels, the 
chief executives of more than 10 global truck and engine manufacturers 
discussed key issues facing their industry, including fuel efficiency improvements, 
reductions in greenhouse gas emissions, safety, diesel fuel specifications, and 
issues related to heavy-duty engine and vehicle regulation and certification. 
Moreover, the industry leaders also explored the potential of intelligent transport 
systems (ITS) to further reduce emissions and improve road transport. Chaired 
by Mr. Martin Lundstedt, Chairman of the European Automobile Manufacturers 
Association’s (ACEA) Commercial Vehicle Board, President and CEO of Volvo 
Group, this was the chief executives’ thirteenth meeting to discuss global issues 
facing commercial vehicle manufacturers and recommend solutions to these 
critical challenges. Summarising the meeting, Mr Lundstedt stated “heavy-duty 
engine and vehicle manufacturers are making clear progress in exhaust emission 
reductions and fuel efficiency improvements with sustained efforts. Accelerating 
efforts aimed at harmonisation of test procedures and standards are needed to 
further advance the global objective of greenhouse gas reductions. The chief 
executives also agreed on the need to further develop active safety measures as 
well as the need to explore the benefits of intelligent transport systems (ITS). The 
best approach to reach this objective is for governments and industry to work 
together.” Advancing the progress made at previous meetings, the chief 
executives discussed issues related to: 

¶ Fuel efficiency improvements and reductions in greenhouse gas (GHG) 
emissions; 

¶ Safety measures; 

¶ Intelligent transport systems (ITS); and 

¶ Harmonisation of diesel fuel specifications and regulations. 
Points agreed at this thirteenth gathering of industry leaders included: 

¶ Proposal for a long-term action on the introduction of globally harmonised fuel 
efficiency measurement metrics and test procedures for heavy-duty vehicles; 

¶ The need for further discussions on safety measures and ITS. 

mailto:info@ecgassociation.eu
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/publicationsreports/operational/qualitymanuals.aspx
mailto:info@ecgassociation.eu
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/en-gb/publicationsreports/ecgoperationsqualitymanuals/ecgoperationsqualitymanualforcvs.aspx
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/en-gb/publicationsreports/ecgoperationsqualitymanuals/ecgoperationsqualitymanualforhh.aspx
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Events in Brussels 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The European Barge Union 
(EBU) organises its Inland 
Waterway Transport (IWT) event 
on 7

th
 April  

 
The European Commission 
organises its Road Transport 
Conference 2016 on 19

th
 April 

 
 
 
 
 

ECG always attends these 
events whenever possible. If a 
member is interested in any of 

them, please contact ECG. 

The leaders of the assembled companies; 
a) emphasised the need for concerted global action for GHG emissions 

reductions;  
b) referred to the progress made in UN discussions on the development of 

global diesel fuel specifications, and  
c) confirmed the need for further discussions on safety measures and ITS. 
Agreeing to advise their regional secretariats to continue the activities of the joint 
experts’ meetings, they also affirmed that trans-national/trans-regional co-
operative efforts between industry and governments toward global harmonisation 
can serve to promote improvements for customers and the global environment. 
Also attending this meeting were delegates of the European Automobile 
Manufacturers’ Association (ACEA), the Truck and Engine Manufacturers 
Association (EMA), and the Japan Automobile Manufacturers Association 
(JAMA). 
 

EUROPE 

GM rewards logistics service providers in global supplier 
awards 
(Source: Automotive Logistics News, 14

th
 March 2016) At its 24

th
  Supplier of the 

Year awards, General Motors recognised 12 logistics providers in its list of 110 
companies that have gone “above and beyond GM’s requirements” in providing 
services through 2015. The award ceremony was held at the Cobo Center in 
Detroit, Michigan. The number of companies recognised for services in 2015 
increased by almost 40% compared to the 79 recipients last year. More than half 
of the suppliers were repeat winners from 2014.  
“Our priorities are focused on building positive supplier relationships, bringing 
new, customer-centric innovations to GM, and being the OEM of choice among 
suppliers,” said Steve Kiefer, GM Vice-President, global purchasing and supply 
chain. “The companies we recognise tonight not only have brought innovation, 
they delivered it with the quality our customers deserve.”  
Among the 12 logistics providers awarded were 4flow, which has worked as a 
fourth party logistics provider (4PL) with GM to establish a transport control centre 
for aftersales. 4flow manages all transport planning and execution from the centre 
using its integrated transport management software. “We are very proud to be 
recognised by our client General Motors,” said 4flow’s CEO, Dr Stefan Wolff. “It is 
further proof that our innovative and independent 4PL services are an optimal 
solution for efficient global supply chain management.”  
Danish logistics provider, DSV, also received an award for its support to GM. “We 
are very pleased to be GM supplier of the year for the third time,” said Jens Bjørn 
Andersen, CEO of DSV. “Our teams deliver great service to the GM supply chain 
every day of the year and we are always looking to improve even further. It is the 
dedication and customer focus being shown by our talented people all over the 
world that wins us these awards, and that is a source of immense pride for us.”  
On the outbound side, UK-based finished vehicle carrier, ECM (Vehicle Delivery 
Service) received an award for sustained operational excellence and support. 
Ray MacDowall, the company’s Founder and Chairman, said being selected for 
one of GM’s global supplier awards was a very special event and a rewarding 
tribute to ECM’s employees. “What makes the GM global supplier of the year 
award very special is that it is very rarely awarded to an overland car carrier, and 
this is the fourth time in seven years that ECM has won the award,” said 
MacDowall. ECM was recognised for its support of GM’s growth during a period 
of shortened transport capacity. “In light of current market conditions, as capacity 
issues have become a major problem for manufacturers, a much greater value is 
being placed upon a carrier’s ability to manage market dynamics and maintain 
service levels by flexing capacity to suit market fluctuations,” explained 
MacDowall. “ECM’s unique fleet management systems and network is best 
positioned to respond to market fluctuations, and more and more manufacturers 

mailto:info@ecgassociation.eu
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/
http://www.ebu-uenf.org/events/ebu-event-2016/
http://www.ebu-uenf.org/events/ebu-event-2016/
http://ec.europa.eu/transport/modes/road/events/2016-04-19-road-transport-conference_en.htm
http://ec.europa.eu/transport/modes/road/events/2016-04-19-road-transport-conference_en.htm
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are now recognising the real value of reliability of service against the cost of 
service failures, and the risk that poses of lost sales and dissatisfied customers.”  
 
The logistics providers included in the list of 110 suppliers were as follows: 
4flow 
Active Aero Group 
Chunil Cargo Transportation 
DSV Air & Sea Inc. 
ECM (Vehicle Delivery Service) 
FedEx 
Grimaldi Group 
Höegh Autoliners 
Hollingsworth Distribution Systems 
Maersk Line 
Müller – Die lila Logistik 
Rich Logistics 
 
ECG warmly congratulates its members who received this prestigious award! 
Please find the Grimaldi Group’s press release under the ‘Press releases’ section 
of this issue. 
 

IRU condemns adoption of the sectoral traffic ban for trucks in 
Tirol 
(Source: IRU, 17

th
 March 2016) IRU condemns the adoption of the sectoral traffic 

ban on a section of the A12 motorway in the Inn valley in Tirol, Austria by July 
2018. The ban will affect all trucks over 7.5 tonnes based on the types of goods 
being transported. This measure disproportionally restricts the free movement of 
goods in the EU.  
  
Michael Nielsen, IRU General Delegate to the EU, said, “The adoption of the 
sectoral traffic ban comes only a few days after the European Commission stated 
that such a traffic ban would fail to comply with the principle of proportionality by 
being one of the least effective measures to improve air quality standards while 
seriously restricting the free movement of goods. The idea that these transports 
can be carried by rail is an illusion due to the clear lack of capacity now and in 
2018.” 
  
This is Tirol’s third attempt to introduce such a sectoral traffic ban. The European 
Court of Justice has already stated twice before that the measure would not 
comply with EU law. 
  
Mr Nielsen concluded, “Tirol’s decision to introduce the sectoral traffic ban defies 
the opinion of the European Commission and European Court of Justice as well 
as some very basic principles of the European Treaty. It is a totally unacceptable 
restriction on the free movement of goods.” 
 

Semi-automated trucks will hit European roads in a worldwide 
exclusive 
(Source: ACEA, 15

th
 March 2016) Six European truck manufacturers will bring 

platoons of semi-automated trucks to public roads, crossing borders from various 
European cities in order to reach their final destination of the Port of Rotterdam 
on 6

th
 April. The overall objective of this European Truck Platooning Challenge is 

to accelerate the introduction of truck platoons by putting the subject high on the 
agenda of EU policy makers. The Platooning Challenge – organised by the 
Netherlands as part of its ongoing EU Presidency – fosters European 
co-operation between truck manufacturers, Member States, logistics service 
providers, road operators, road and vehicle approval authorities, research 
institutes and governments. Such co-operation on platooning is vital to prevent 
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countries from creating a patchwork of rules and regulations, which could hinder investments in automated and 
connected vehicles. Looking ahead, it is important that relevant legislation is harmonised throughout Europe and 
that countries recognise each other’s procedures and requirements. Truck platooning is the linking of two or three 
trucks in a convoy. These vehicles closely follow each other at a set, close distance by using connectivity 
technology and automated driving support systems. The truck at the head of the platoon acts as the leader, with 
the vehicles behind reacting and adapting to changes in its movement. For example, if the platoon leader brakes, 
all the other trucks in the platoon also brake. Truck platooning can help make road transport safer, cleaner and 
more efficient in the future. Platooning results in a lower fuel consumption, as the trucks drive closer together at a 
constant speed, with less braking and accelerating. Truck platooning therefore has the potential to reduce CO2 
emissions by up to 10%. Likewise, connected driving can help improve safety, as braking is automatic with 
virtually zero reaction time compared to human braking. Finally, platooning also optimises transport by using 
roads more effectively, helping deliver goods faster and reducing traffic jams. Platooning will help the European 
truck industry to strengthen its technical leadership and global competitiveness. ACEA and its commercial vehicle 
members – DAF Trucks, Daimler Trucks, Iveco, MAN Truck & Bus, Scania and Volvo Group – are therefore 
actively supporting and participating in the European Truck Platooning Challenge. Truck platooning is also part of 
the industry’s integrated approach to further reducing CO2 emissions. This approach looks at all elements that 
affect emissions during the use of a truck. Besides the vehicle itself, trailer design, alternative fuels, logistics, 
infrastructure and intelligent transport systems (such as platooning) all play a decisive role in bringing down CO2 
emissions. 

 
   

PRESS RELEASES 

Kurbads receives Safest Car Park award 
(Source: Kurbads, 11

th
 March 2016) On 9

th
 March winners of BALTA annual competition on Safest Car Park 2015 

were announced. Vehicle transport and logistics company Kurbads won the first prize in the cargo and special 
usage transport category. 

 
The purpose of the competition is to find Latvian establishments who manage their car parks in the most 
successful way. After a victory in the competition in 2013 and second place in 2014, Kurbads returned to its 
winning ways. 

 

 
 

“We are very happy that our hard work to maintain vehicles in the best technical condition and to improve our 
drivers’ school is awarded,” Ivars Čiblis, Head mechanic of Kurbads is glad that his work is appreciated. “The key 
to success is paying attention to details in car park maintenance. And of course to improve the qualification of our 
drivers.” 

 
Kurbads was awarded with safe driving courses (Test &Training) in Germany. 
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“Safest Car Park 2015” competition was organized in two parts. In the first part the information received from 
establishments was evaluated as well as the Road Traffic Safety Department’s statistics about the 
establishment’s vehicles. In the second part 15 best establishments were chosen. The jury rated the 
establishment’s risk management, vehicle maintenance and conformity, driver qualification and statistics of traffic 
accidents. 

 
The jury consisted of Edgars Goldmanis, BALTA Senior Risk Manager, Edmunds Ozolnieks, DBS member of the 
board, Normunds Avotiņš, car expert and journalist, Ģirts Belēvičs and Jānis Ģirnis, members of the SEB līzings 
and Daina Voita, owner of traffic psychology certificate. 

 
The competition was organized by the insurance company BALTA, the Ministry of Transport of the Republic of 
Latvia, Drošas Braukšanas Skola Ltd. and SEB Līzings Ltd. The aim of the competition is to improve traffic safety 
in Latvia. Establishments with at least 10 vehicles are allowed to apply to the competition. 

 

The Grimaldi Group recognised by General Motors as a 2015 Supplier of the Year 
Winner 
(Source: Grimaldi Group, 17

th
 March 2016) The Grimaldi Group was named a General Motors Supplier of the 

Year by General Motors during its 24
th
 annual Supplier of the Year awards ceremony held on Thursday, March 

the 10
th
 at Cobo Center in Detroit, Michigan. Mary T. Barra, Chairman & CEO of General Motors Company, 

participated in the event. 
 

 
In the photo attached, from right to left: Costantino Baldissara, Commercial, Logistics & Operations Director of 
the Grimaldi Group, with Mary T. Barra, Chairman & Chief Executive Officer of General Motors Company, and 

Francesco Olivieri, Commercial Manager of the Grimaldi Group. 
 

GM recognised 110 of its best suppliers from 17 countries who have consistently exceeded GM’s expectations, 
created outstanding value, or brought new innovations to the company. The announcement represented the most 
suppliers GM has recognised since debuting the Supplier of the Year event in 1992. 

 
“We are focused on building positive supplier relationships, bringing new, customer-centric innovations to GM, 
and being the OEM of choice among suppliers”, said Steve Kiefer, GM Vice President, Global Purchasing and 
Supply Chain. “The companies we recognise tonight not only have brought innovation, they delivered it with the 
quality our customers deserve”, Steve Kiefer concluded. 

 
GM’s 2015 supplier recognition represents a nearly 40% increase in the number of suppliers honoured compared 
to 79 recipients in 2014. More than half of the suppliers are repeat winners from 2014. For the Grimaldi Group, 
this is the 15

th
 time it receives this prestigious award. Winning suppliers were chosen by a global team of GM 

purchasing, engineering, quality, manufacturing, and logistics executives and selected based on performance 
criteria in Product Purchasing, Indirect Purchasing, Customer Care and Aftersales, and Logistics. 

 
“We take great pride in being one of the major suppliers of General Motors, and we are very pleased to be 
recognized by GM for our performances”, said Emanuele Grimaldi, President of Grimaldi Euromed S.p.A. “This 
award recognizes the hard work of our Group in providing quality transportation services and we will continue 
providing the highest level of services”, concludes Emanuele Grimaldi. 
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From road to sea: changing supply chain to Spain 
(Source: Hyundai Glovis, 16

th
 March 2016) Glovis Europe recently redesigned its supply chain of Hyundai and 

Kia vehicles from European production plants in the Czech Republic and Slovakia to the Spanish market by 
shifting from land transportation to a multimodal and more environmentally friendly scheme using Koper as 
transshipment port.  

 
Since the beginning of this year, the short sea Line Mediterranean Car-
Carriers Line S.A. (MCCL) has been operating a dedicated weekly short-
sea service from Koper to Tarragona to support this new transport scheme 
for the combined volume of about 50,000 Hyundai and Kia vehicles annually. 
This newly established regular flow has been designed also to cope with the 
further expected volume increase connecting Eastern Europe and the Iberian 
Peninsula. 
 
At the same time, the Hyundai Group extended its contract with the Bergé 

Infraestructuras y Servicios Logísticos located at Tarragona Port to handle the totality of Hyundai and Kia 
vehicles for the Spanish market. With a 5-year contract renewal, the Hyundai Group underlines the long-term and 
fruitful partnership with Bergé. 

 

International Bunker Industry Association joins the Trident Alliance as Strategic Partner 
(Source: Wallenius Wilhelmsen Logistics, 15

th
 March 2016) The introduction of the 0.50% Global Sulphur Cap 

is drawing near, and discussions are loud around the availability of compliant fuel and whether implementation will 
take place in 2020 or in 2025. Very little attention is being paid to how it will be enforced. The International Bunker 
Industry Association (IBIA) and the Trident Alliance share serious concerns about the future implementation of the 
Global Sulphur Cap and are now joining forces to work together on this important issue. 

 
“The 0.1% sulphur limit in Emission Control Areas has now been in place for over a year, and still significant gaps 
in enforcement remain. However, the enforcement challenges of the ECA zones pale in comparison to what 
authorities will face at the implementation of the Global Sulphur Cap. Given how critical it is for both environment 
and business, this challenge cannot be shied away from no matter how difficult it may be to resolve”, says Anna 
Larsson, Chair of the Trident Alliance. 

 
Chairman of IBIA Robin Meech says: “There needs to be more clarity about the legal framework and the areas of 
jurisdiction as well as implementation of the Global Sulphur Cap.  IBIA will be working with the Trident Alliance to 
highlight our points of concern with the regulatory authorities and to find a realistic and enforceable solution for 
both industry and the environment.” 

 
Peter Hall, CEO of IBIA says: “It makes sense on so many levels to join in partnership with the Trident Alliance.  
We share concerns about the impact that a lack of enforcement will have on society, the environment and a well-
founded marine industry.  We also share the view that cost of implementation should not impose an unfair 
additional burden on one or more sectors.” 

 
“By speaking with a united voice we can press for transparent and robust enforcement of sulphur regulations, 
which will address those that try to evade the system rather than penalise minor transgressions,” Peter Hall adds. 

 
“Together, both IBIA and the Trident Alliance can reach further and be more effective in our work for effective 
implementation of sulphur regulations”, says Anna Larsson. 

 

MAIB report on Höegh Osaka published 
(Source: Höegh Autoliners, 16

th
 March 2016) On 17 March, Höegh Autoliners and Wallem Ship Management 

welcomed the publication of the UK Marine Accident Investigation Branch (MAIB) report into the listing and 
subsequent grounding of the Höegh Osaka on the Bramble Bank at the entrance to Southampton, UK in January 
2015. 

 
Ingar Skiaker, CEO of Höegh Autoliners commented, “We thank the MAIB for their thorough investigation and the 
comprehensive report they published today.” 

 
“Höegh Osaka’s unfortunate incident was caused by a series of circumstances that independently would not have 
been critical, but ultimately caused the vessel to develop a severe list and ground on the Bramble Bank.” 
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The incident resulted in no loss of life and there was no pollution. The accident also caused no disruption to traffic 
in or out of the port. 
 
Mr. Skiaker added: “Immediately after the incident, we reinforced the adherence to procedures among all our 
staff, and training courses were expanded to ensure that lessons learned are shared company-wide.” 
 
“Our senior technical team will now look very carefully at the report’s detailed findings to determine additional 
lessons for our future operations, but it is reassuring to see that most of the recommendations made in the report 
have already been incorporated in our procedures.” 
 
Mr. Skiaker continued: “I would like to thank, once more, all of the rescue authorities, salvors, individuals and 
agencies who assisted us last year to ensure the successful management of the incident. The Höegh Osaka was 
brought back into service after necessary repairs, and she is once again trading worldwide.” 
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